Presidente Danilo Medina Sánchez
Avenida México, Gazcue
Distrito Nacional
Santo Domingo

Dominican Republic


Dear Mr. President,

I continue to be extremely worried about the consequences for tens of thousands of people in the Dominican Republic of the ruling 168-13 of the Constitutional Court. By arbitrarily and retroactively depriving generations of individuals born and raised in the Dominican Republic of their Dominican nationality, the decision has rendered many stateless.

I welcome the steps taken by the Dominican authorities in May 2014 to address this human rights crisis through the law 169-14. However, recent research done in-country by Amnesty International and other organizations found that many of the affected people were not able to enjoy the benefits of this law and remain stateless until a new solution can be designed and implemented.

The situation of statelessness has a dramatic impact on the daily lives of these individuals. With no access to identity documents, they are frequently unable to obtain access to education, health care, and work. Women and girls are particularly at risk of violence and exploitation with little to no recourse to justice. Stateless people are trapped in a cycle of poverty and exclusion for themselves and their children.

I respectfully call on you to recognize the severity of the problem of statelessness in the Dominican Republic, and to take steps to restore Dominican nationality to those deprived of it following Constitutional Court ruling 168-13.


Sincerely,

